Town of Scituate
Historical Commission
Meeting Minutes – June 15, 2017

1. Welcome and Call to Order 

Chairman Doug Smith called to order a regular meeting of the Scituate Historical Commission at 7:24 pm on June 15, 2017 at the GAR Hall. 

The following members attended the meeting: Doug Smith, Arthur Beale, Aubrey Burke, and Mike Cuneo.  Stephen Litchfield and Karen Desler had excused absences.  

2. Meeting Minutes

The minutes of the May 17, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved.

3. Demolition Permits

The hearing for the demolition permit of 18 Morton Place was continued.  
As a follow-up to the demolition permit application for 15 Buttonwood Lane, Chairman Doug Smith showed Commission members the letter that was provided by Mr. Bob Shepard of Shepard Construction & Development.  This letter was requested as a condition of the Commission’s approval of that permit. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Arthur Beale reported on his visit related to the demolition permit application for 169 Jericho Road.  Commission members discussed Arthur’s observations.  Following the discussion, a motion was made that the property at that address is not considered historically significant and the Commission approves the issuance of a demolition permit to raze, subject to notification by the chairman of the Historical Commission to the building inspector within seven days of the vote.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

4. Tercentenary Signs 

Commission members heard that space has been identified for work soon to commence on some additional tercentenary signs.      

5.  Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm. 

6. Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Commission is planned for Thursday, July 20, 2017 at the GAR Hall.  
